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To:  Chief Liu 

From:  Investigator Peardon 

Re:  Monthly Flock audit 

Date:  August  31, 2025  

I conducted the August 2025 audit of the Flock System per East Palo Alto Police Department 
Policy 428.  The audit is from August 1st through August 31st.  The Flock system captured 
4,562,013 plates for this month.   During the audit period East Palo Alto Officers conducted 
844 searches.  All of these searches were made within policy with valid cases numbers or 
reasons for the search.      

As of today’s date, we have all 25 cameras live.   

I audited the agencies that we share our data with and confirmed they are all California 
agencies and follow the California Values Act (SB 54.)  In August 2025, Flock added a second 
layer of protection for California agencies to not allow sharing with other States.  I used that 
tool to confirm my manual audit.   

 

East Palo Alto Flock cameras notable activity: 

1) August 6, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers responded to a sexual assault that had just occurred near 
the 7-11.  Responding Officers obtained a suspect description along with his vehicle.  Officers 
utilized Flock to locate the suspect’s vehicle and obtain a license plate number.  Leveraging the 
Flock database with allied agencies, investigators were able to follow the suspect vehicle into 
Mountain View, where it was ultimately located.  The suspect was arrested and booked into jail. 

2) August 6, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to a sexual assault that occurred on the 
2000 Block of University Ave.  The Criminal Investigation Division was assigned the case and 
utilized Flock to locate the suspect vehicle.  This case is pending follow-up.   

3) August 30, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to a brandishing of a firearm.  Officers 
obtained a vehicle license plate number and used the Flock database, which confirmed the suspect 
vehicle was in East Palo Alto at the time of the crime.  This case is pending follow-up.  


